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MINUTES OF STONY CREEK ASSOCIATION EXECUTIVE BOARD

REGULAR MEETING -- TUESDAY, JANUARY 5, 2016
Call to Order:  The regular meeting of the Stony Creek Association Executive Board was called to order at 7:30pm on Tuesday, January 5, 2016, at Willoughby Wallace Library by Dan Bullard, President.  

Executive Board:
Present:
Dan Bullard, President 

Jake Greenvall





Christine Chiocchio

Greg Ames, Treasurer





Bob Babcock


Ted Ells





Sam Kirby


Mark Richter 






Sandy Fischer


Josh Brooks






Mike Infantino


Jim Walker



Absent:

Nick Fischer, Tax Collector


Public:


15 members of the public

Minutes:

· Board Edits to Minutes of November 10, 2015:
· Second Page: Correct spelling: Bowhay Hill. 
· Page 3: Legacy Theater update: “They believe the meeting was very constructive and Legacy Theater is very responsive to the concerns of the community.”
· Motion made by Sandy Fischer, seconded by Sam Kirby to approve the minutes of December 1, 2015 with the above edits. All approved. 
Sean Scanlon:
· State Representative for Branford and Guilford present to share what is going on at the State level and field any concerns of the community. Sean’s contact information is attached. 

· What’s going on at the State level?

· CT budget is not in great shape. Unemployment rate is low but new jobs and wages are not growing therefore income tax receipts are not growing. There is a $5,000,000 projected deficit for 2016. Top issue for discussion when legislative session starts in February. 

· Prescription drug abuse and heroin addiction is at an all time high particularly in CT. More people are dying in CT from opiates than car accident. Sean Scanlon passed a bill for continuing education for doctors who prescribe opiates, a program that monitors patients moving from doctor to doctor, and promoting Narcan (reverses an overdose) to be carried by State police and available over the counter. In Quincy, MA, they mandated police carry Narcan. The year before the mandate in Quincy there were 90 deaths due to overdose, after the mandate, there were 9. 

· Malloy is focusing on transportation including roads and bridges. 

· Comments from the board/public:

· State Estate Tax changes? Probably not in an election year. 

· Bringing Manufacturing back to CT? There is a task force studying manufacturing who should produce a report soon. 

· Medlyn’s Farm? CIRCA is releasing a report this month regarding the issue at Medlyn’s farm. 

Treasurer’s Report:

· Greg Ames presented the monthly report. Motion by Sandy Fischer and seconded by Mike Infantino to approve the Treasurer’s report for audit.  All approved.

December 1, 2015

General Fund – Checking

Cash on Hand General Fund (Checking)


12/1/15

$41,335.29

PLUS


Deposit Tax Receipts



12/9/15

$4,600.00

LESS



Bills approved for payment


12/2/15

($1,782.50)

Cash on Hand- Checking 



1/1/16


$44,152.79

Money Market Account

Cash on Hand





12/1/15

$9,509.72

PLUS



Interest received Nov. 30


12/31/15

$2.35



(Int. Rate 0.30%)





LESS









_______

Cash on Hand – Money Market Account


12/1/15

$9,512.07

Total Assets January 1, 2016






$53,664.86
· Greg Ames presented bills to be paid, totaling $365.00.  Motion by Sandy Fischer and seconded by Bob Babcock to pay the bills presented. All approved.

· To: Meagan M. DeJesus

For: Services during December
 

$200.00
· To: Fasano Ippolito & Lee
For: Legal Services thru 12/17
 

$165.00
· TOTAL









$365.00

Tax Collector:  
· No report. 
Legal & Zoning:  

· Planning & Zoning Agenda: nothing to report in Stony Creek. 
· Zoning Board of Appeals Agenda: nothing to report in Stony Creek. 
· Wetlands: January 17th meeting will include discussions about Costco. Stony Creek Association has not taken a position on Costco. 
Police & Traffic:  

· No report. 
· Will soon be following up regarding painting lines in the spring. 
· Speeding on Rt. 146 is an ongoing issue. This is a state road, but with the help of Sean Scanlon, Mike Infantino will check with police to see if they can place speedometer on Rt. 146 by School Street. 
Maintenance:  

· Sandy Fischer, Maintenance chair, reported that Tom Brennan approved the parking around Memorial Triangle. 
· Sidewalks will be repaired in the spring. 

· Garbage vendor has changed. Sandy suggests meeting with new vendor in April to discuss summer pick-up. 

· Sandy Fischer will provide Alex Paluzzi with a quote to repair the fountain. 

· Tree at Madiera Park has still not been removed. We may need more funds for replacing the tree. 

· Sandy Fischer will look into planting a permanent Christmas Tree on the green at Memorial Triangle to decorate each year. Soil may or may not be in planting condition. 

· Josh Brooks suggested we address the stones lying in front of the commercial spots at the dock. Trucks hit the granite blocks, they are shifting and then asphalt will start to fall. Stones need to be reset. 
Administration:  

· No report. 
Old Business:
· Village District: January 21 the Village District will go to the Rules & Ordinance committee of the RTM. Then will go to the RTM the first Tuesday of February for approval. Then will go to the First Selectman to appoint the review committee. 

· Legacy Theater: Board representatives, Sam Kirby, Greg Ames and Jake Greenvall met with Legacy representatives before Christmas. They are meeting with the plaintiffs on Monday January 11. Sam Kirby suggested Dan Bullard check with Tim Lee to see if and when the next Mediation is scheduled. Concern that the town needs to be brought back into these discussions. 

· Attendance: Ted Ells will prepare an amendment to the by-laws that the attendance requirements shall not include special meetings and only include regular meeting. 

· Motion made by Josh Brooks, seconded by Bob Babcock, that attendance should be counted if present at any point during the meeting, not just in the beginning. 1 in favor, 9 opposed. 

· Medlyn’s Farm: Branford Land Trust has been sued. Ted Ells recommends that we do not take a position and that we keep the community informed. 
New Business: 
· Motion by Bob Babcock, seconded by Ted Ells that the board go into Executive Session about the Legacy Theater so the board may be updated on the progress of the negotiations. 2 in favor (Bob Babcock, Ted Ells), 8 opposed. 

· Discussion: Sam Kirby stated there was not much information to give an update. Jim Walker suggested we have an update after their next meeting on January 11th. Greg Ames clarified that the three board members are meeting with the plaintiffs on 1/11 and meeting with Legacy on 1/20. Ted Ells believes we need to bring this to a close; appeal was filed over 1 year ago. 

· Greg Ames reminded the board and the public: yes, there has been a lot of time with no constructive action but we are now moving ahead with open communications and trust. In the interest of building trust, all parties have committed that we will not have the issues become a matter of public discussion until we better understand where we are. So far, all parties have expressed their needs and concerns, and all meetings have been constructive. No party has made any commitments yet. Therefore, there is nothing to report. 
· Public Comment: If the board knows, the entire Association should be updated as well. 

· Ted Ells requested Dan Bullard obtain a copy of our Officers and Director’s Liability Insurance policy. Dan believes there is a copy in the file cabinet in the library. Please see the attached handout from Ted Ells regarding Officers and Director’s Liability insurance. 
Motion made by Sam Kirby, seconded by Christine Chiocchio to adjourn the regular meeting at 8:40pm. All approved
Respectfully Submitted,

Meagan M. DeJesus, Secretary

The next meeting of the Stony Creek Association Executive Board will be held on Tuesday, January 5, 2016 at 7:30pm at the Willoughby Wallace Memorial Library. 
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